Social Events for July
Sat Aug 5™ 10:00 AM
Pastries in the Park
Bring your mug & a
donation for pastries

Men's Coffee
Monday Aug 7th
9:00 AM
Host: Chris Finochio
Address:

405 W Teakwood
RSVP Chris at
951-533-0369

Ladies Coffee
Tuesday Aug 8th
10:00 AM

Hostess: Barb Winter
Address:
3617 S Edgeview Dr.
RSVP Barb at
winterbarbaraj@gmail .com

Let's give out a shout out

to our Social Committee
for planning these events
for our Community!

Is Volunteerism Alive and Well?

If you think you know Adelle O’Bryan,
let me share a bit of her life with you.
Adelle lived very close to her sister
most of her life. After loosing her
sister in 2004, Ardelle set out to find a
new life in a new area. ldaho seemed
to be the perfect landing place!
Nampa became the benefactor of that
decision. Ardelle found her passion in
volunteering in areas that could use
her expertise. She began this calling
by joining the Auxiliary at the Civic
Center and soon became the
Association President. It didn’t take
long for Ardelle to see the need of
leadership in our area spelling bee.
She changed the location of the
spelling bee and was dedicated to
collecting donations to reward the
contestants who worked very hard to
participate in the spelling bee. Other
recipients of her volunteer work
included The Fair, the Farmers
Market, The Salvation Army, Walk for
the Cure, Relay for Life and several
schools who needed leadership in
establishing a PTA. More recently
Ardelle has served on our HOA Board
as well as the Architectural Control
Committee. Thank you, Ardelle, for
making our city and our community a
better place to live. We are proud of
you!

front entrance and pond looking
so nice. | am sure they would not
turn down others who would be
interested in volunteering! We
love and are proud of our
community.
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2023 Board of Directors

Paul Duty — President
Don Durden -V President
Kathleen Parson - Treasurer
Ron Rodrigues - Director
Ardelle O’Bryan — Director

Architectural Control Committee
Ron Rodrigues
Ardelle O’'Bryan
Mike Hill

A Word from our
Board of Directors

The annual meeting and election
of board members is just around
the corner in Sept. There will be
two positions up for election. If
anyone is interested in running
for one of these positions,
please submit your name to
HOA secretary, Kathy Parson.
kathleenparson@gmail.com
The deadline for printing the
ballot is August 15%. If you are
interested in creating a bio for
the September newsletter and
need help with that, give Barb
Winter a call at 541-840-8534.

I hate to mention this again, but
there have been continuous
complaints about dogs running
loose in the community and doggy
messes left behind. Remember, the
CC&Rs state no pets without
leashes as well as keeping pets off
the grass of others The easiest way
to keep out of trouble is to keep
them on leashes and to clean up
after them. Most of us love pets
but we MUST keep them off the
yards of others. Thank you for your
co-operation!




